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      Team 2014-15 

 
          President  

        Mike Nella 
         Secretary 

   Brian McCallum 
        Treasurer         

      Bob Cooper 

 
    Attendance this week 

Total Members            26 

Exempt                       

Apologies            4    

Make-up                        6          

Attended             16 

Honorary Member      1                         

Guests                           1                              

Visitors                                                                        

Partners                                                             

              85 %          

 

     Facts & Figures 

Raffle   
        Errol & Eric 

 

     Heads & Tails   

          Mike M    
                    

 

         Birthdays:   

            

 

       Anniversary:  

    Bob & Jo T  12
th

  

 

   Club Anniversary:  
    

 
If you had any we hope            

you had a good day 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          
Meets Monday 

 6 for 6.30pm 

        At  Rotary Hall 

Brownell Crescent, Medina  

 

Visitors always welcome 

      President Mike 

            The Rotary Club of Kwinana     
                               District 9465      Western Australia        
                                       Chartered: 22 April 1971                     

 

                   Coming Events    May 2015                  

                         Aus. Rotary Health    Month   
  
May 2015   
 
Sat   16th        City Markets 
 
Mon 18th       Club Meeting       Kashmir Carpets 
 
Wed 20th       Board Meeting 
 
Mon 25th      Club Meeting      WASO Initiative  
 
June 2015 
 
Mon 1st         No Meeting    Public Holiday 
Mon 8th        Visit to Perth Hindu Temple  
Mon 15th     Club Meeting         Induction/Partners Night 
 

Attendance Officer:   Greg Williams      9419 5834 

Apologies by Saturday pm please 

 

Good meeting tonight, numbers a little light with a few away caravanning. 

Nice to welcome Rotaract President Kim Dawes as our guest speaker tonight. 

PP Mat White also joined us tonight, home on leave for a couple of weeks from 

his Alcoa contract in the Middle East. 

 

City Markets coming up this Saturday, there will be about 28 stalls, great result 

for the team. 

 

I believe the Kwinana Community Bank fit out begins this week, well done. 

 

PP Genevieve has organised a visit to a Hindu Temple which is situated on 

Warton Road, Canning Vale for Monday 8
th

 June. 

Members will have received an invitation through ClubRunner please respond as 

soon as possible if you and your partner would like to attend.                                  

It promises to be an interesting evening, light refreshments will be provided.      

We will be given a short  presentation on Hinduism. 

The numbers attending will determine whether we car-pool or hire a bus.      

Perth Hindu Temple website link. 

http://www.hindu.org.au/index.php  
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Gary C.K. Huang 

  

Rotary Club of Taipei             

 Taiwan 

http://www.hindu.org.au/index.php


 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                           

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

 

    

            President   Mike Nella    
                                                            

                                                  President’s Pen   

  
                                                  Club Meeting 04

th
 May 2015    

 

President Mike welcomed everyone along to our meeting with a special welcome to Guest 

Speaker Kim Dawes from Rotaract to update us on their recent trip to Jakarta to help 

refurbish a local school.  

Wellard Markets were very good last Sunday, thanks to all concerned. 

City Markets this coming Saturday, 28 stalls booked, great result. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

                                    

 

  

  

 

 
 

  

 

             President Mike with President Kim Dawes, Rockingham/Kwinana Rotaract   

  

 

  

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

    

  

 

 

                     

   

 

 

Money can't buy happiness, but it sure makes misery easier to live with  

 
 

 
 

  

 Sign In Pet Store: "Buy one dog, get one flea..." 
 

 

 

I don't approve of political jokes...I've seen too many of them get elected.   
 

 
 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                            

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

      

      

             Secretary:   PP Brian McCallum                                               
 

 

 

                              Inward Correspondence. 

 

 Leeuwin Ocean Adventure Foundation. Request for Donation. 

 Lara Jean Association Inc. Bowlarama. Request for Donation. 

 Australian Rotary Health. Request for Donation. 

 Caritas Australia. Request for Donation. 

(Above Correspondence to be discussed at Board Meeting) 

 Imprint Plastic. Invoice for Member Badge/Table Name Plate. 

 E-Mail from Wayne Milnes. Avenues of Service Citations for 

Individual Rotarians. 

 

Outward Correspondence. 

 

 

 Nil. 

 

 
Would members please note that any correspondence received or posted by yourself,           
please ensure a copy is forwarded to your Secretary. 

 
 

     

 

 Treasurer:   PDG Bob Cooper    

                

                  Bills paid, money in the bank    

Make sure when you provide me with your banking details for a               

payment or whatever that the details are correct!!                                                           

                             

Someone stole all my credit cards, but I won't be reporting it.                    
The thief spends less than my wife did. 

My wife is on a new diet. Coconuts and bananas. She hasn't lost weight, 
but boy! can she climb a tree! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

"Every day I beat my own previous record for number of consecutive days I've 
stayed alive." 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                       

 

 

 

 

 
         

11
th

 May 2015 

 

Re Club service  

 

16
th

 May Kwinana city Markets 

18
th

 May 10, 2015 Kashmir Carpets Dena Lawrence 

20
th

 board Meeting 

25
th

 May WASO initiative 

 

1. Rotary manuals for all avenues of service are in folders and are available from the hall to all club 

office bearers and any other club members that are interested in riveting bed time reading. Please 

when you finish with them put them back in the folder for others. 

2. Dome markets are going well Bettina Gall is doing a great job 

3. 23
rd

 May the District foundation fundraising dinner (Agni Indian Restaurant) on is now fast 

approaching. 

4. 27
th

 May Rotary club of Fremantle has invited President Michael and me to a dinner meeting 

with the other clubs in our District zone as to discuss a combined project, a proposed project 

involving children ear problems in remote areas. 

5. 8
th

 June Vocational visit to the Hindu Temple thank you Geneviève 

6. Club changeover is now set for the 11
th

 July and invitations are in the process of been sent out 32 

people have already accepted and registered their invitations 

7. 8th August the ladies are invited to the Hyatt hotel for a presentation on the Strength of woman 

flyers have been sent out 

 

Re: International  

 

The international Committee has carried out the following  

 

 Surplus school computers Rossmoyne has deposited a Cheque for $1,000.00 into the international 

operating account Joining Mount Barker and Kojonup 

 The international committee has been advised that Global grant GG 1420289 is Now Done and 

Dusted a great big thank you to all the Committee it’s been hard work but worth it, hopefully now 

we can consecrate in getting GG 15262296 that was submitted in January 2015 approved and paid 

into our account 

 I was Guest Speaker At Mill Point on the 8
th

 May 2015 with Ted evens and we believed it went 

well 

 Rotary Clubs of Rockingham, Palm Beach, Albany Port, Dili, Byford & Districts and Kwinana 

have  deposited their funds to our International operating account 

 Still waiting on Southern Districts to Confirm they are joining the project 

 The Rotary Clubs of Fremantle,  Willetton & Cockburn have also shown a great interest and I will 

offer to speak them as the Guest Speaker in the near future 

 

  

 

       Max Bird 

       PE 2014/15 

        

  
 

 

  

 

       President Elect 2014/15                   Max Bird   

  

Rotary Club of Kwinana; Club Service Director   

Kwinana Rotary Club International Manager 

Project Manager for RAWCS 21-2011-12 project 



 

 

 

 

 

 

      

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Club Projects Director 

      PP Ian Critchley 

   PP Bob Thompson 

     Foundation Dir. 

PP Genevieve Carr 

     Vocational    
  

   PDG John Iriks 

     Community   

   

 

         

 

    

  

 

  

  

Project Director’s Report.  
 

Sheila Mills has been accepted for membership to our Rotary club 

Her induction will be held soon. 

 

Our club changeover will be on Saturday 11
th

 July 2015 at the 

Darious Function Centre.   

 

The next Wellard Village Markets were successfully held on 

Sunday 10
th

 May 2015.  

The WVM has moved to their new location, the Town Centre.    

So far very positive feedback  from all concerned.   
Due to her commitments as PE after June 2015, Wendy wishes to 

relinquish the Wellard Markets position, would a suitable member 

please volunteer to take on this role. 

 

City Square Markets to be held on Saturday 16
th

 May 2015  

28 stalls booked, great result. 

Safety Coordinator Ian C will ensure traffic signs and road closers 

are in place by 7am.  

  
Plan was to have at least 5 restaurant meetings during 2014/15        

Next was scheduled for 15
th

 June 2015 has been cancelled, now 

will be Partners night, will include the induction of our newest 

member Sheila Mills   

 

Many thanks to PP Edd, PP Brian and PP Greg  for making our 

caravan look  spic n span again, great job guys. 

 

Bowel Scan project underway, kits available at local pharmacies. 

 

Our attendees to RYPEN have returned with glowing reports of 

their experience.  

 

Kwinana Bowling Club hosting ‘Biggest Morning Tea’        

Thursday 28
th

 May, 10am, $10pp proceeds to Cancer Council.  

  

 

 

Visit your club webpage.  
http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106    

or type Kwinana Rotary Club into ‘Google’    

  
 

 

  

 

  

    PE  Max Bird 

     International    

   Lorraine Lucas 

         Youth      

  

      PP John Brennan  

           Membership 

PP Chris Oughton 

Public Relations Dir.  

  

http://www.clubrunner.ca/Portal/Home.aspx?accountid=8106


   

                 Guest Speaker       President Kim Dawes 

                            Indonesian School Project 

 

                            Rockingham/Kwinana Rotaract Club 

 

Introduction: President Mike. 

 

Kim along with a number of Rotaract club members accompanied Kwinana Rotary President Mike 

Nella to Jakarta Indonesia. 

The project began after Kwinana Rotary Club President Mike Nella visited Jakarta and met with 

members of the Rotaract Club of Jakarta Metropolitan. After attending a number of meetings Mike 

and the Rotaractors decided to propose a joint project to the Rockingham/Kwinana Rotaract Club. 

Under the leadership of Christon Altmann, International Director the RKRC agreed to take part in a 

project to renovate the 06 Ciputat School in Tangerang, Jakarta.    

A few months before travelling to Jakarta the Indonesian government started to renovate the school 

and the RCJM started looking for a new school to renovate 

The Madrasah Ibitaiyah PUI school in Cibanteng, Bogor was selected. 

 

When the group found and visited the school they were                                                                 

dismayed at the conditions the children had to contend with                                                                 

on a daily basis and set about formulating a plan to repaint                                                              

and renovate where possible. 

 

Day 1 they were enthusiastically welcomed by the staff and                                                                         

students. Then it was get down to some hard work. 

The results below were very satisfying. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The school were also presented with 2 laptops and a projector by the team. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thanks by PP Ian Critchley 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        Mouldy   Ceiling  

Although we were very pleased with our 

achievements there is still much to be 

done. 

The roof is leaking and needs to be fixed. 

There is a narrow bridge across a creek 

that needs to be made safe, we hope to 

return soon and take care of these and a 

number of other thing that require our 

attention.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What a welcome! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                  Tired but very happy crew                                Students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The roof is part of our next project 

 



                              

     

                 Fine Session              Sergeant  PP John Wallhead  

                                                    Deputy:   PP Stephen Castelli 

                                     

 

Pres. Mike:  Fined for the short notice. 

 

Retirees in the club, Federal Budget, you’ve had it too good??? 

 

Footy:  Freo on top with WCE second,   pay up  

 

Anyone with a Charlotte, Elizabeth or Diana in their family pay up. 

 

Brian Mc:   Referring to people ‘with nothing on’ more info please? 

 

John B and Sergeant Stephen, share the same woman. Has something to do with 

cleaning.  

 

Pres. Mike:     Sergeant’s table not invited to dinner!!!!   

 

Eric B:           Heard to sneeze about 8 times, pay up. 

 

Ian C:            Had 2 pieces of bread, that’s ok, but tried to hide one. 

 

Mike M:      Why do you have 6 glasses in front of you, could you be a ‘heavy drinker’ 

 

Eric B:         Holding a conversation while President Mike was trying to speak. 

 

James S:      Seen changing the batteries in his hearing aid, do you really want to know 

what’s going on?  

 

 

  

  

 

    

   

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

                                                                

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Polio this week   6 May 2015    

o Polio spread remains public health emergency: The WHO 

Director-General has accepted the assessment of the 5th meeting of 

the Emergency Committee under the International Health 

Regulations (2005) (IHR) that the spread of polio still constitutes a 

public health emergency of international concern and 

recommended the extension of revised    

o Global Polio Eradication Initiative (GPEI) report to upcoming 

World Health Assembly (WHA) now available: The report and an 

accompanying resolution are expected to inform discussions at the 

WHA, 18-26 May in Geneva, Switzerland.   

o  Independent Monitoring Board (IMB) meeting: the IMB met 

last week in Abu Dhabi, United Arab Emirates, to review the 

current status of the global polio eradication effort and is expected 

to publish its report here over the coming weeks  

    
 

   

  
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

  

Makeup opportunities  

 

                Rockingham:   Monday         6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Palm beach:    Wednesday    6pm for 6.30             Ocean Clipper Inn 

                Cockburn    Thursday   7.15am for 7.30         Cockburn Seniors Centre 

                Fremantle         Wednesday       6pm for 6.30               Villa Roma 12 High Street Fremantle 

                Byford & Districts     Monday             6.15pm for 6.45          Byford Tavern, South W Hwy 

                   Rotary Club of Kwinana Inc            
Contributions welcome:   eblogg@bigpond.com 

 

Coca-Cola is everywhere. The iconic American brand is recognised instantly around                               

the globe and sold in more than 200 countries. Additionally there are thousands of                           

subsidiary beverages that you might have no idea are owned by Coke.   

                                                                                                                                                                         

Coke makes so many different beverages that if you drank one per day, it would                              take 

you over 9 years to try them all 

Coca-Cola's $35.1 billion in revenue makes it the 84th largest economy in the world, just ahead of 

Costa Rica 

The red and white Coca-Cola logo is recognised by 94% of the world's population 

There are 33 non-alcoholic brands that generate over $1 billion in revenue. Coca-Cola owns a 

whopping 15 of them 

Coca-Cola spends more money on advertising than Microsoft and Apple combined 

Coke uses 300,000 tons of aluminium for its cans every year just for its US operations. That's equal to 

17.4% of what the entire US aluminium industry produces 

Coca-Cola sells more than 1000 kinds of juice drinks 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                            

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Starbucks has added on average two new stores every year since 1987                                                   

At $300 million Starbucks spends more on healthcare insurance for its employees than on                    

coffee beans.                                                                                                                                         

Starbucks uses over 360 million litres of milk per year, enough to fill 155 Olympic-sized         

swimming pools. 

McDonald's' daily customer traffic (62M) is more than the population of Great Britain.            

McDonald's sells more than 75 hamburgers every second.                                                             

McDonald's employs around 1 million workers in the US alone every year.                                      

According to company estimates, one in every eight American workers has been                           

employed by McDonald's.                                                                                                                                            

Sharon Stone worked at McDonald's before she was famous. So did Shania Twain & Jay Leno.      

McDonald's is the world's largest distributor of toys, with one included in 20% of all sales.      

Americans alone consume one billion pounds of beef at McDonald's in a year -- five and a half million 

head of cattle                                                                                                                                                

The Queen of England owns a McDonald's near Buckingham Palace as part of her vast real estate 

portfolio. 
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